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March 28, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits a supplemental ordinance to support implementation of the collective bargaining agreement (CBA) between King County and the Washington State Nurses Association (Staff Unit) for the period of January 1, 2013, through December 31, 2014.  In particular, it increases the Public Health - Jail Health Services 2013 budget by $286,770. 

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the County and thereby helps advance the goals of the King County Strategic Plan in meaningful ways.  For example:

· New language regarding transfers that allows the County greater flexibility to meet staffing and operational needs.  This new language furthers the goal of providing “Service Excellence.”
· New overtime language that will provide more productive and efficient staffing schedules.  This new language furthers the goal of “Financial Stewardship.”
· New language around layoffs that will help ensure better placements resulting from the layoff and recall processes.  This new language furthers the goal of “Quality Workforce.”
· New language in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention memorandum of agreement that allows greater flexibility in scheduling to ensure that staffing models meet operational demands more effectively.  This new language furthers the goals of providing “Service Excellence” and “Financial Stewardship.”
The wage settlement for 2013 does not change base wage rates or wage premiums.  The cost-of-living adjustments for 2013 and 2014 follow the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.

The settlement reached is a product of collaborative, good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Association.  Additionally, changes to the contract are service-oriented and fiscally responsible.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have questions, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  
Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, 


King County Executive Office (KCEO)

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations 

David Fleming, Director, Public Health – Seattle and King County (PHSKC)
Bette Pine, Director, Jail Health Services, PHSKC
